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From City Council meeting . . . to Business Council MEMBERS ONLY 
 

Prepared by Rich Groves, Executive Director 
North Kansas City Business Council 

                                                   February 21, 2023 
 

 

 
Note: As a reminder, the notes below represent topics that, in my judgement, might be of interest to the 
business community. It does not include everything that was on the agenda. 
 

 
Work Session/Special Meeting – 6:00 p.m. 
 

Eating and Alcohol Consumption on Sidewalks, Public Streets, and City Properties – 
Regulatory Amendments 
 
A thorough and well-organized presentation was given by Community Development Director Xue Wood with 
assistance from Deputy City Administrator Kim Nakahodo. This discussion by the City Council will be of interest 
to any business that may want to have sidewalk service to customers for either or both food and liquor. 
 
Because of the recent significant investment in the downtown streetscape project the proposed rules and 
insurance requirements will be more restricdtive and the fees more expensive. 
 
City Council representatives shared varying opinions about the fees that should be charged vs the economic 
benefit to the downtown economy by allowing businesses to expand their service area outside. There was also 
discussion about charging the same fee regardless of whether there are only a few spaces for customers vs 
more spaces. 
 
City staff will take recommendations from City Council for a proposed set of ordinances at a later City Council 
meeting. 
 
You can see the proposed fees and restrictions below. 
 
Note: Any business that expects to offer outside dining should carefully examine this information and provide 
feedback to City staff and/or City Council. I will advise you when a future City Council meeting agenda will 
present the recommended ordinances for approval. That would enable you to be prepared to offer 
“Comments from the Public” at the beginning of that meeting. 
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Regular Session – 7:05 p.m. 
 
Agenda Items 
 
Proposed Memorial for Officer 
 
North Kansas City-based architectural firm WSKF Architects volunteered to design a memorial to honor fallen 
officer Daniel Vasquez. This would be placed in front of City Hall where flag poles are located. 
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Planning Sustainable Places Agreement – Multi-County Regional Bike/Ped Highway Barrier Removal Project 
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City Council was asked to approve a $25,000 match for this project to continue to evaluate how to create a 
viable multi-county regional bike/ped route. The remaining amount will be covered by MARC and other 
communities within this area – primarily Riverside. The proposed route through North Kansas City would 
utilize the area of the hillside levee connecting from Riverside to Chouteau.  
 
This is not the same as the previously discussed MARC project to study a bike/ped trail along the levee close to 
the Missouri River. 
 
Approved, 7-1. City Councilman Wes Graves expressed dissatisfaction about multiple studies for bicycle 
routes. 
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Proposed Pay Increases for Mayor and City Council Members 
 
This topic was discussed at a recent City Council work session. Increases would not apply to current Mayor and 
City Council members. It will go into effect after each of the incumbents have either ceased to be involved or 
have been re-elected. The salary for a City Council representative will rise from $300 to $500 per month. For 
the Mayor the change will go from $600 to $1,100. The recommended changes were inspired by a recent 
salary study of all municipal employees, including the Governing Body. 
 
After lengthy discussion the proposed increase for City Council members was not approved. The increase for 
the Mayor was approved, following multiple comments of praise about the dedication and time spent on this 
job by the current Mayor. 
 
Rights-of-Way Agreement -- Kansas Fiber Network, LLC  
 
Approval was given for an additional fiber optic network to be installed in and through North Kansas City.` 
 
Staff Comments 
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Kim Nakahodo announced that the new Executive Director of the North Kansas City YMCA is Andrea Toney. 
 
City Council Comments 
 
City Council representative Amie Clarke expressed harsh criticism of City Council representative Wes Graves 
based on some very disagreeable past discussions. Wes Graves responded that he did not recall the 
discussions in the same manner. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The full agenda for this meeting with links to critical documents is available on the City’s website www.nkc.org 
under the heading of Agendas and Minutes. As always, additional details about City Council agenda topics are 
often available as attachments on the City’s website www.nkc.org and later as 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Z-6WpmTG2Ss part of the approved minutes.  
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